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	2 August 2010

General Manager

	Markets Branch
Australian Energy Regulator
GPO Box 520
Melbourne VIC 3001


Dear Sir,
Issues Paper re AER approach to retail exemptions
CitiPower Pty and Powercor Australia Ltd (“the Businesses”) welcome the opportunity to comment on the Australian Energy Regulator’s (Commission) draft report on the AER approach to retail exemptions dated June 2010 (Issues Paper).
The Businesses generally support the AER’s approach to retail exemptions and agree in principle with the policy principles outlined in the Issues Paper. Proposals that enhance the transparency of embedded network operations, such as registration, may improve understanding of obligations of embedded network operators (ENOs) and clarify the delineation between the retailer, the distributor and the ENO. 
The Businesses submit in relation to question 3 of the Issues Paper that the National Metering Identity (NMI) of both the parent and ‘child’ meters should be included in the register of information being collected. This may assist in facilitating customer transfers to a customer’s choice of retailer in the event the customer seeks arrangements alternative to the embedded network. 

The Businesses submit in relation to question 8 of the Issues paper that site management of an embedded network may be an impediment to exempt customers having access to choice of retailer for electricity. The arrangement between ENOs and the Businesses is such that site management, including maintenance of standing data and settlement data, is the responsibility of the ENO. The Businesses have a contractual relationship with an ENO and no legal relationship with the ‘child’ customers. Therefore, where a customer seeks to access another retailer, the customer will need to discuss and negotiate any proposed transfer with the ENO. 
The underlying concern of the Businesses is that it is not clear what protections are afforded to the customer in the event that negotiations break down, and the Businesses submit that responsibilities, such as site management, must continue to be carried out by the ENO. 
Therefore the Businesses submit that any guidelines and approach developed by the Commission must be cognisant of the relationship between distributors and ENOs and the potential impact on a customer’s ability to access a retailer.
Should you have any further questions in relation this submission, please do not hesitate to contact me on (03) 9683 4469 or at mserpell@powercor.com.au.
Yours sincerely

Matthew Serpell
Manager Network Pricing
